
ADORATION TO THE 
BLESSED SACRAMENT 

First Friday-6:30 PM 

Second & Third 
Wednesday-6:00 PM 

 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

Wednesday-November 15                           
8:30a Mass Greg Zatina/SH                                            

Thursday-November 16                  
8:30a Mass Kate Tamburi+/SH 

Friday-November 17                                      
6:00p Mass Heather Horsch+/SH  

Saturday-November 18                                                                                                                                                                                                  
3:30-3:45p Confession/StC               
4:00p Mass Genevieve Turbak+/StC                                      
6:00-6:15p Confession/SH                 
6:30p Mass Jeff Bateman/SH 

Sunday-November 19                                                           
7:30-7:45a Confession/SH                 
8:00a Mass Jacob Ray Maus+/SH                                                    
9:15a Faith Formation/SH                                                                    
10:30a Mass Richard Luebbering+/SH                                                                 
11:45a RCIA 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK OR 
HOMEBOUND:  Please pray for our 
friends and family:  Karen Booker, 

Marcia Bowers, Kevin Breesawitz, Arlene 
& Charles Burt, Judy Chaney,  Micaylyn 
Darby, Lisa Doyle,  Linda Francka,        
Michael Lomax, Jackie Lore,  David    
Semple,  Laura Silguero, Fr. Scott        
Sunnenberg. Those in skilled care          
facilities: Judy Gailey, Ann Kathka, Mary 
McGinnis,   David Sandgren, & Angeline 
Stanek. 

SACRED HEART PARISH                                       
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

11/5/2023                 

Env/Cks:                                              $ 7,613.00                    
Plate:                                                            449.45                            
Maintenance:                                        1,135.00   
CCSOMO:                                                    25.00 
World Mission:                                           30.00 
Religious Retirement:                              75.00 
Christmas Collection:                              10.00 
Total:                                                    $9,337.45 

 

 

Parish Information & Contacts 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613 417-326-5596  

www.sacredheartbolivar.org  sheartbolivar@gmail.com                                                                          

St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674    417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                                                                            

Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                              

Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) Office Hours: M-F 8-4                                                                               

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Debbie Thompson, 417-880-9755 

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR:  Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237    

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576                                 

Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 

6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (SH)-Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694  

                                                                     (StC)-Alice McIntosh, 417-754-8447                                                                 

                   KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158 

        ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for 

marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic 

Church contact Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

“Our Catholic parish family welcomes all to share in Christ 

and the call to everlasting life through faith, prayer and 

fellowship.”        

REDISCOVERING GOD’S LOVE AND GRACE IN THE                                                                
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION!                                                                                            

Saturday: 3:30 p.m. at St. Catherine of Siena; 6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart 

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart or call the Parish Office for an appointment. 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA         
MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  
Please remember those in our parish 
who are sick and are     unable to be 
with us especially: Robert Agee, Myr-
na Bressner, Clara Clements, Kelly 
Conger, Sienna Cortes, Carol Gor-
man, Jan & Kenny Holmes, Ann    
Kathka,   Bobette Owens, Annette  
Petrone,  Tony Petrone, Henri Thi-
bault.  If you need to call for prayers, 
please call Alice 754-8447, Paula 754
-8067 or Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

ST. CATHERINE MISSION                                        
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

11/5/2023                 

Env/Cks:                                       $498.00                    
Plate:                                                  35.00   
Maintenance:                                  32.00   
CCSOMO:                                           2.00   
Total:                                             $567.00 

WELCOME TO OUR PARISH!  We are happy to announce newly registered families at 
Sacred Heart.  Please join in welcoming Stacy Hickman of Halfway, Natasha & Michael 
Quimby and their kids Braxton, Noah & Chloe of Pleasant Hope and to Mary McGinnis of 
Bolivar (this is a second Mary McGinnis and no relation to our other one).  Welcome all 
of you.  We are happy to have you here and want to get to know you.  

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS: For the month of November and through mid December 
donations of Men's Stocking Hats and Women's Gloves for the SYC gift bags would 
warm the heads, hands and hearts of many for the Christmas distribution.  The collection 
box is located in the gathering space.   

SAVE THE DATE:  Please mark your calendars for Friday, December 15th, when our 
Bishop will come to install and consecrate the new altar in the church.  This is a very 
special liturgy that one does not often have the opportunity to attend.  Please plan on 
joining us for the 6:00 p.m. Mass and a reception after. 

THANKSGIVING DAY MASS: Join us on Thursday, November 23rd, at 8:30 a.m. as we 
come together to offer thanks to God for our blessings on this Thanksgiving Day.   

CATHOLIC CHARITIES 2ND COLLECTION:  Next Sunday, November 19, is the annual 
Bishop’s Collection to support the work of Catholic Charities of Southern Missouri 
(CCSOMO).    Thousands of individuals and families turn to CCSOMO every year for 
help.  CCSOMO responds to all with Christ-like compassion in the name of our entire 
Catholic community.  Please be a partner this year by making a generous donation to 
the Bishop’s Collection supporting CCSOMO.  This offering is an opportunity for Catho-
lics throughout our Diocese to unite in Reaching Out, Providing Hope, and Changing 
Lives! 

HEART TO HEART…………………………….………………………..……...……....by V. Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners: 

Wednesday night, following our 6:00 p.m. adoration, I was able to stop and visit our Knights of Columbus as they held their 
monthly meeting in McKenna Hall.  In the past several months the Knights have been transitioning their meeting location from 
the stand alone building on East 32, to the Hall.  It was a particular joy to see our good Knights gathered right here in the 
midst of our parish property.  It was an encouragement to me to know that there was such abundant life on a Wednesday 
night with a Eucharistic small group meeting in the IHM room, adoration in the church, and the Knights of Columbus in the 
Hall.  In the coming months the Knights will make McKenna Hall their regular home once again.  Steve Skopec shared with 
me recently that the Knights were instrumental in the building of the Hall and used to meet there.  Please join me in wishing a 
hearty welcome home to our Knights.  If you are interested in joining the Knights of Columbus please pick up a form in the 
gathering space or see one of our Knights. 

Coming up at the end of this month is Giving Tuesday, our annual parish based invitation to support a particular project(s) to 
beneÞt the parish family.  In the past we have Þnished the parish ofÞces, added an LED sign on the front of the campus at the 
street, replaced the dilapidated fence around the rectory as well as the wooden fence on the north side of the property with 
chain link and constructed our beautiful new main altar all thanks to your Giving Tuesday support.  This Giving Tuesday, dur-
ing our 24 hour drive, our Parish Council is asking that you support with your gift the following three projects. 1) an outdoor 
Stations of the Cross for the garden space, between the church and McKenna Hall; 2) a beautiful new outdoor nativity set for 
display on Fair Play Street (replacing the deteriorating one we currently have); and 3) adding funds to our parking lot repair 
fund for a future time in which we will be able to afford this extreme expenditure.  Thank you in advance for your past partici-
pation as we have led the diocese in the last several years in Giving Tuesday donations.  Please consider your gift this year 
and help us reach these goals.   

Congratulations to our newest member of the Body of Christ and our parish baptismal family, Emery Catherine Naylor, and to 
her parents, Brett & Brittany.  We join with her family in celebrating this Þrst sacrament and ask God’s blessings on Emery 
Catherine.   

Blessings,  

Fr. Scott 


